DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

FEBRUARY 15, 2011
Members Present:  Thompson, Lardizzone, Carroll, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Kitson,  Sarg, and Weir

Members Excused: Lank, Newstadt and Wasson
Staff Present: Davila and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director), Bill England (VA Wilmington), Philip Uecker (Staffer Congressman LoBiondo’s office), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), David Rich (DOL), Bettylou Evans (American Legion), Rich Magner (MOPH), Paul Davis, Dave Skocik, Terry Baker, and Tom Daws (VVA), MyRon Smith (DELVETS), Liz Byers-Jiron (Stand down), Bill Jiron (DAV), and Tom Kelly (MOWW)

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nations Flag.

Chairman Thompson opened the meeting by asking Mr. Davila to announce the Commission’s upcoming events. 
Mr. Dorman introduced Philip Uecker from New Jersey to observe the meeting and Bill England, the new Chief Operating Officer (also known as the Associate Director) who will fill in for him when he is unable to attend. He reported that the VA recently inspected the Delaware Veterans Home and the auditors where impressed. Mr. Dorman asked for feedback from meeting participants on how to improve the Wilmington VA Healthcare. The Georgetown Out-patient Clinic was addressed and Mr. Dorman responded and committed to monthly updates on the two clinics. There was discussion about the new Emergency Room, OIF/OEF wing and the behavioral healthcare system. Mr. Dorman reported on patient care, transportation and expectations for future programs and care.  
Mr. McMullen announced their Division Convention will be held April 1-3, 2011, at the Dover Sheraton and they are conducting a fundraiser for their $1,000 scholarship. 

Mr. Magner reported they are planning a Memorial Dedication of the Purple Heart Trail at the Delaware House Service Plaza in Newark.

Mr. Davis announced they are having a Memorial Ceremony at their Kent County Memorial Site for the late John P. Wheeler on March 30, 2011, at 11:00 am.

Mr. Daws announced VVA Chapter 83 has organized the “Red Roses for Resting Places” event that will take place at the Delaware Veterans Memorial Cemetery in Bear, DE on February 19, 2011, at 9:00 am. He addressed the issue of the VVA license plate and discussion followed about Grant in Aid. 
Mr. Rich asked for feedback on how to improve the DOL and reported on steps they are taking to help unemployed veterans, DVOPs and funding. He announced they are having a Job Fair at DAFB on Saturday and other upcoming events. There was discussion about veteran’s representation and employment efforts.

Ms. Byers-Jiron reported a location has not yet been selected for next year’s Stand Down, but they are having meetings. She discussed future Stand Down dates and locations.
Mr. Peterson discussed future updates and provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home.  He announced their new Assistant Director of Nursing was hired from within and she started on Monday. 
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT DECEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY KITSON, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

SOUTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Evans reported that the Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) meeting at the Southern Cemetery was cancelled due to the weather.

NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported they have a new columbarium up north and a new U field. Construction is currently in progress on the irrigation system and two new retention ponds. The entrance wall is being repaired and Connor circle is being resurfaced. 

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported he spoke to Earl Jaques and the Governor about Grant in Aid and was told they are planning a meeting.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – The Purple Heart Stamp will now be a forever stamp and will go on sale May 2, 2011. Their National Convention will be held August 9-13, 2011, in St. Paul, MN. Chapter 9377 will have their 18th Annual Brunch at the Cavalier Country Club on April 16, 2011, at 11:00 am. 
Evans (American Legion) – Their National Commander will visit Delaware in March 2011.
Goss (KWVA) – They have finalized their Golf Tournament for May 18, 2011, at the Rookery Golf Course.  He will have prices and applications available at the next meeting.
Harden (WAVES) – Their Unit will not meet again until April and reported on the Women Veterans Symposium III & Expo.   
Kitson (VFW) – The Red, White and Blue Gala will be held on February 26, 2011.  Ticket applications are available at http://vfwde.org/pdf/dept/rwb_gala_ticket_form_2010-2011.pdf. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – He will attend the Mid-winter Conference in Washington, DC, from February 26-March 1, 2011. He handed out flyers for the May 24, 2011, "A Day at the Blue Rocks" and hopes everyone will represent their organizations and attend.
Sarg (MOAA) – They will have their annual College fundraiser this Friday, February 18, 2011, at UNOs Bar & Grill, from 11:00 am – 9:00 pm. Last year they provided over $6,000 in scholarship money. 
Thompson (MCL) – Their State Convention will be held on March 30, 2011.
Weir (AMVETS) – They held a Department meeting last Saturday, February 12, 2011.  They are looking for a permanent post in the Seaford area.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Commissioner Carroll provided a packet of information concerning the Freedoms Foundation at Valley Forge, Medal of Honor Grove. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
MARCH 15, 2011 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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